

# Cargenbridge School Updates and information 28th May 2021

# WORKING TOGETHER LEARNING TOGETHER

Email Address:

Tel. No.

Blog Address:

gwo8officecargenbrid@ea.dumgal.sch.uk

01387 273550

https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/dg/CargenbridgeCascade/

# 

Sports Day ........ The weather was kind to us today and we managed to complete our sports day today. We used the MUGA instead and all the children had a fantastic time trying their best and having fun. The other classes had a great time cheering them on. The winning House was CLUDEN. They will be presented with the House Sports Cup at Assembly on Monday. Thanks to everyone who helped make it so successful, in particular Mrs Law for organising this. We know you all missed coming along this year and in particular having the opportunity to participate in the parents races. There is always next year and it gives you more time to practice.

## I Bike Week

What a great week we have had of cycling and scootering. The children have loved this opportunity and it has been lovely seeing all the children actively engaged in more normal activities. A huge well done to all of the pre school children who successfully managed to ditch their stabilisers. They were all so proud! A huge thanks to Bryony for leading this and to Mrs Boardman for organising this for us.

#### **Active Schools**

Next week we start to see some active schools involvement again too. P1/2, P2/3 and P4 will all receive a couple of sessions on orienteering and/or parachutes and P5/6 and P6/7 a couple of hockey sessions. Again this is lovely to see some normality return to the school.

### P7 Leavers

A date for your diary....... We will hold again this year a drive through celebration for our P7 leavers on Monday 21st June at 3.30pm. More information nearer the time. In the afternoon of this day the children will give them a good send off at an open air assembly. Prior to that they will have had fun at a bouncy castle and pizza night on 17th June.

It is great that we are able to celebrate our P7 leavers this year.

## Next Year

It has been confirmed that we will stay at 5 classes next year. We will notify you as soon as we can of the new classes for next year and what transition we can do, if any, to prepare your child for a potential move of classroom and teacher.

## **Reminder about School Uniform Orders**

Please remember to order any "Cargenbridge School Uniform" you may require for next school session ASAP to ensure you get your order in time. This can be done by either requesting an order form from the school office and returning directly by post to "School Trends" with payment (cheque made payable to School Trends Ltd) or online at

## https://www.schooltrends.co.uk/

Items purchased can be delivered to your home address or the school address, unfortunately there is a delivery charge of £3.99 regardless of which address you choose to use. (Free delivery if order over £75.00).

All new P1's will receive a tie, water bottle and homework bag from the school.

## Parent Council AGM

Date for your diary..... I know this is a long way off but the Parent Council AGM will be held on Wednesday 29th September.



As the weather hopefully gets better next week, a reminder to apply sun cream and bring a hat to school. Thank you

## Lockerbie Manor

P5 and P6 have been given a letter today about a residential trip to Lockerbie Manor in March 2022.